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TOWNSHIP OF O’HARA 

COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES  

  SEPTEMBER 10, 2019   

 

 

I. OPENING PROCEDURES 

 

A. Call to Order by Vice President Vogel at 7:02 p.m. 

B. Pledge of Allegiance led by Vice President Vogel. 

C. Roll Call 

  Council Members Present: Charles A. Vogel, Vice-President of Council; 

George H. Stewart, Second Ward; Allison Berger, 

Fourth Ward; Cassandra Eccles, Fifth Ward; John R. 

Denny, Jr., At-Large  

 

 Absent: Robert John Smith, President of Council; Scott 

Frankowski, Third Ward 

 

 Also Present: Ted Curran, Township Treasurer; Julie A. Jakubec, 

CPA, CGMA, Township Manager; Brendan Lucas, 

Township Solicitor; Charles W. Steinert, Jr., P.E., 

Township Engineer; Scott K. Slagel, Police 

Superintendent; Loren R. Kephart, Public Service 

Superintendent; Cathy Bubas, Manager’s Secretary 

 

Manager Jakubec informed Council that President Smith was out of town and Mr. Frankowski had 

a work schedule conflict. 

 

II. MOMENT OF SILENCE TO COMMEMORATE THOSE WHO DIED DURING THE 

SEPTEMBER 11, 2001 TERRORISTIC ATTACKS ON THE UNITED STATES OF 

AMERICA 

Vice President Vogel requested a moment of silence to remember the individuals that sacrificed 

their lives that fateful day.   

 

III. PUBLIC COMMENTS CONCERNING AN APPLICATION FOR CONDITIONAL USE 

APPROVAL FROM SQF, LLC FOR WIRELESS COMMUNICATION FACILITIES  

 

Manager Jakubec stated the purpose of the Public Hearing is to receive public comments 

concerning an application for Conditional Use approval submitted by SQF, LLC to install two 

additional antennae on existing utility poles owned by Verizon Communication and Duquesne 

Light Company located along Old Freeport Road.  She noted the antennae will be two to three feet 

in size and will be painted to blend in with the utility pole. 

 

Mr. Mark Kulik was in attendance representing SQF, LLC, which is a Public Utility Commission 

regulated entity.  The antennae are being installed on behalf of Verizon Wireless Communications.  
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He confirmed that the antennae would be painted to match the utility pole.  One antenna is 

cylindrical and two-feet in height; the other antenna is a side-mount as required by Duquesne Light 

Company.  He noted each power company has a different approach. 

 

There were no questions or comments. 

 

IV. ADJOURNMENT 

 

Motion by Mr. Denny, Jr. to adjourn the Public Hearing was seconded by Mr. Stewart and carried 

unanimously.  The Public Hearing adjourned at 7:08 p.m. and Council proceeded directly into the 

regular meeting. 

 

 

 

 

              

        Cathy Bubas, Manager’s Secretary 

Attachment(s):  Sign-In Sheet(s) 

 


